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	Comments


Electric Reliability Council of Texas, Inc. (ERCOT) submits these comments in response to Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 582, Refinements to Testing ERS. 
In the “Reason for Revision section, NPRR582 states the following: “Testing ERS is different than testing Generation Resources because testing Generation Resources does not change the overall amount of Load on the ERCOT System.  Testing ERS reduces the overall Load on the ERCOT System.”  This is an incorrect conclusion.  Increasing generation out of market has the same impact on the marginal clearing price of energy as decreasing the Load.   The Current Operating Plan (COP), under Protocol Section 3.9.1, allows a status of “ONTEST.”  Upon approval by ERCOT, the “ONTEST” status is utilized by a Qualified Scheduling Entity (QSE) to perform generator testing. Unannounced unit testing and Ancillary Service qualification testing all utilize the “ONTEST” status.  All generation testing and ERS testing whether initiated by ERCOT or by the QSE is required in order to maintain grid reliability.   This NPRR should not single out ERS testing and place an undue burden on ERCOT and QSEs representing ERS providers.  
As such, ERCOT recommends that the Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) reject NPRR582.
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